The second phase of the Vetting and Barring Scheme launches on 26 July 2010. All posts that currently fall into Regulated Activity (this will include the majority of current CRB posts) will be affected. 

What is Regulated Activity? 

-
Activity involving contact with children or vulnerable adults and 
is of a 
specified nature (e.g. teaching, training, care, 
supervision, advice, medical treatment or in certain 
circumstances transport) on a *frequent, **intensive and/or 
overnight basis; 

-
Activity involving contact with children or vulnerable adults in a 
specified place (e.g. schools, care homes etc), *frequently or 
**intensively; 

-
Fostering and childcare services; 

-
Certain specified positions of responsibility (e.g. school governor, director of children's services, director of adult social services, trustees of certain charities). 

-
Roles that involve managing or supervising, on a regular basis, the day to day work of those carrying out specified activities or working in specified settings.

*Frequent – Once a week or more but once a month or more for health and social care services involving personal care.

**Intensive – 4 days in one month or more, or overnight.

From 26 July 2010 
Individuals will be able to apply to the CRB for ISA registration if they are newly recruited into a post working with children and/or vulnerable adults. Existing employees will be phased in at a later date.
Application process from 26 July 2010 
All applications submitted to the CRB before the 26 July 2010 on the current CRB application form will be processed. CRB will accept the new application form from 28 June but will not process until 26 July 2010.

To accommodate the changes, HR Service Centre will only accept the current application form until 9 July 2010. 

HR Service Centre advise you to continue to complete the current CRB form until the end of June, using the new form from July onwards. 

If you choose to ISA register those whose start dates fall shortly after the 26 July 2010 which you would otherwise be applying for a CRB check before this date, it could result in a delay to their CRB check and therefore their start date.
From 1 November 2010 
Any new starter recruited into a Regulated Activity post will have to register with ISA before they start work. With the exception of those moving schools, if the successful applicant already works for Lancashire County Council in a Regulated Activity post they will be considered an existing employee and be phased in at a later date. 
From 1 April 2011 – 31 July 2015

Existing employees working in Regulated Activity will be registered with ISA. 

For further information please visit the Vetting and Barring page on the intranet. 
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